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YOU ARE ALL INVITED TO: 

BOTTISHAM PARISH MEETING 
Thursday 14 October 2021 at 7.30pm 

Main Hall - Bottisham Community Sports & Social Club 

 
We look forward to seeing you. 

 
BOTTISHAM PARISH COUNCIL  

NEW WEBSITE 
Going Live Week Commencing 11 October 2021 

New website address will be www.bottisham-pc.gov.uk 

7.30pm - 8.15pm: BRIEF ADDRESSES from the Chair of the Parish 
Council and the County and District Councillors representing this ward 

8.15pm - 9.30pm: INFORMAL SESSION to meet individually with the 
Heads of the village schools, the Police and local Councillors, and see 
the draft plans for our new cemetery  

Refreshments available from 8.15pm



The Cresset

October Issue 498
WELCOME TO OCTOBER 

As I write this, we have just returned from a couple of weeks back in the old 
country. It was nice catching up with family and friends and at the time when 
we went North, we left some of the stifling hot weather which we had here at 
the beginning of September. 

Now it may have something to do with coming from the North, but I am not a fan of hot 
weather. The idea of hot sunny days laying on a beach in Spain fills me with horror. Give 
me cool but dry any day. Dry may not be the first thing that comes to mind when you think 
of Scotland but choose the right area and you may find yourself just as short on rain as in 
East Anglia. 

In fact, statistically, one of the driest places in the UK is the area known as The Black 
Isle, which is North of Inverness on the other side of the Beauly Firth. While called The 
Black Isle it is neither black nor an island! The name apparently stems from it once having 
been covered in dense forest and the fact that it is surrounded by water on three sides. 
Nowadays it grows some fantastic acres of Grain and barley which comes in handy when 
they want to make some of what is known as ‘the amber bead’ or whisky close by. 

When we go to Scotland, we tend to have a routine which includes nice meals out with 
family and friends, visiting some beautiful scenic areas and last, but not least, involves me 
getting a haircut! 

In 36 years of living in Bottisham I have never found a barber who suited me. Now in 
saying that I mean no offence to Andy in Lode, Mr Thoday then Boppo’s in Burwell, even 
Scruffs in Cambridge, but William in Giffnock on the South side of Glasgow just does me 
fine. (I hear some people saying, “He’s joking, surely!”) 

I even drove up to Glasgow from Kirkcudbright in the Southwest of Scotland this time, 
just to get my haircut. I had the usual banter with Willie, caught up with the latest Glasgow 
football news, (Yawn), but was taken aback when he disclosed his plans to retire next 
March! “What will I do now!” I thought while verbally wishing him well.  

I might get another visit in before he goes. However, I know he has a cousin whom he 
regularly visits near Dunstable, so I might ask him to keep his scissors handy when he 
comes down! 

Enough of my ramblings. This month’s magazine has the regular contributions, but there 
is also a new departure. I was asked to include a leaflet giving a ‘Bottisham Community 
news sheet’ with details of what’s on. Those who have read the Cresset for some time, will 
recall we used to carry a ‘What’s on’ page which fell a bit by the wayside as it just 
summarised what was already in the magazine. However, Jody had a different slant on it, 
when she got in touch, which I think may well benefit us all with information that is not 
necessarily elsewhere in the magazine. 

I see this as a useful link for the Cresset, as the detail in this newssheet is the same as will 
appear on the Bottisham Facebook page. I look forward to seeing this develop as a more 

(continued on page 2.)
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(continued from page 1.)

Services in the Anglesey Benefice 
EVERYONE IS VERY WELCOME AT ANY OF THESE SERVICES! 

Sun 3rd Oct 9am Online service on Zoom;  
Village Worship, Quy Village Hall 

10.30am Holy Communion, Bottisham 
3pm Pet Blessing Service, Bottisham 

Wed 6th Oct 8pm C by C (a short contemplative service), Online service on Zoom 
Sun 10th Oct 9am Holy Communion, Quy 

10.30am Family Worship, Swaffham Prior – also on Zoom 
Sun 17th Oct 9am Online service on Zoom;  

Morning Prayer, Quy 
10.30am Holy Communion, Swaffham Bulbeck; 

Morning Prayer, Bottisham 
Sun 24th Oct 9am Online service on Zoom 

10.30am Holy Communion (BCP), Swaffham Prior 
Sun 31st Oct 9am Online service on Zoom 

10.30am Holy Communion, Lode 
3pm All Souls’ Service, Lode 

Each Thursday 10.30am Holy Communion, Lode  
Subject to current Covid restrictions  

Facebook: www.facebook.com/angleseychurches 
A Church Near You:  https://www.achurchnearyou.com/church/7380/benefice 

Website: www.angleseygroupparishes.co.uk 
Email: admin@angleseygroupparishes.co.uk – to request Zoom link 

complete way of communicating information to you, the residents of Bottisham. This might 
need your editor to get some training, or a new editor, as Facebook is like a no-go area for 
me.  Do let us know if you see this as a good move, and also if you had more ideas that 
would make communicating more relevant in today’s world, let us know. Do remember 
though that there are many people who prefer to see the printed news than on-line reading. 

It is also the case that many people use The Cresset as a reference for local services from 
plumbers, painters and builders to legal companies and finance advice. While I try not to 
turn our magazine into a Thompson’s guide or yellow pages (remember them!), there will 
always be a place for both mediums. 

Our cover this month is another picture of the Long Closed Bottisham & Lode station. I 
include this one as it shows the number of staff in attendance. One can assume there may 
have been others off duty. This must have been a busy station. Nowadays even busy stations 
often have no staff at all. Changed days, but then there was a reason the railway faced many 
closures. Cost was the main one. 

Take care, stay safe and let’s all follow the rules. Your Editor 
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Apologies for repeating from the last magazine but we need your support on the 
26th October. 

We held a meeting at the end of July and there was overwhelming support for the 
Gardening Club to carry on but this is dependent on forming a new committee and finding 
new (possibly younger) members. 

We do have a volunteer who has agreed to take on the position of programme secretary. 
We have in the past had monthly speakers with an outing in July/August and had a lunch 
usually in March or April. This could become a different format with a new committee and 
membership. 

 We meet at the Bottisham Community Sports and Social Club on the 3rd Tuesday of 
the month. 

We shall be holding our Annual General Meeting on Tuesday 26th October when 
decisions will be made. We shall also be having a Powerpoint presentation by yours truly 
entitled “2019 Another Good Year” at this meeting. Obviously pre Covid!!! 

We are looking forward to seeing all our members and possibly some new faces. 
We hope that our Club will be able to continue. 

Sylvia Overton 

Bottisham and District Gardening Club
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Parish Council Report
Now that the Autumn term is well underway, we are seeking to hold our Annual Parish 
Meeting this month. Parish Meetings should be held annually between 1 March and 1 June, 
but we were unable to do this during the period when all meetings were held online. Bearing 
in mind that we still need to be mindful of risk, we are using a different format this year. 
The meeting will be held in the main hall of the Social Club to allow for social distancing, 
with a short formal meeting of about 45 minutes - with brief addresses from myself, as 
Chair of the Parish Council, and from the County and District Councillors who represent 
this Ward. Following this, there will be the opportunity to speak individually with 
representatives from the key public sector organisations in the village at separate tables. In 
addition to the County, District and Parish Councils, the Heads of both the schools will be 
present as well as the Police. The Parish Council will also have representatives on hand to 
discuss  our work on Planning and Environment. We are pleased that we have now agreed 
on a draft design for the new cemetery with the National Trust and there will be the 
opportunity to also discuss these with the resident’s working party.  

This is a great opportunity to hear about and influence the development of your 
community, so I would encourage you to join us. The meeting will take place on Thursday 
14 October at 7.30 pm in the main hall of the Bottisham Community Sports and Social 
Club. Please put this in your diary! 

Sadly, two Councillors have decided to step down from the Council due to competing 
pressures in their busy lives. In addition to his role as a Councillor, William Clarke has been 
Chair of the Finance Committee and Vice-Chair of the Council. Lee Chetwynd has served 
as Councillor and more recently as the Lead for Environment. The other members of the 
Council and I are very grateful for all they have given to our community during their term 
of office. The first steps are now underway to fill these vacancies. In the meantime, I would 
be delighted to hear from anyone who may be interested in exploring the possibility of 
standing for the Council. Serving as a councillor is a great opportunity to make a really 
positive contribution to the life of the village. Please do contact me either by email or by 
calling my mobile for an informal discussion.  

Finally, I want to make you aware of a significant piece of work that has been undertaken 
to develop a new website for the Parish Council and the whole community. The brief was 
to provide a much easier way to access information about the Parish Council and its work 
but, beyond that, to create something that is a pleasure to use and reflects the vibrant 
community and beautiful environment that is our village. My grateful thanks go to the 
councillors who have put so much time into this project. I add a special thank you to a 
student of Long Rd 6th Form College and resident of the village, who has provided us with 
new photographs of Bottisham  - which has really added the finishing touch.  

The site goes live from 11 October and its address will be www.bottisham-pc.gov.uk . I 
will be writing more about the features of the new site in the November Cresset, as well as 
announcing new email addresses for our Parish Councillors. 

Jon Ogborn - Chair of Bottisham Parish Council 
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SN Handyman Services 
A friendly and reliable service for all  

your general home and garden maintenance.  
 

▶Painting & Decorating (interior/exterior) ▶Garden Maintenance ▶Tiling & Glass 
Splashbacks ▶Gutters Cleared & Repaired ▶Power Washing Patios ▶Sealant 

Replacement (bathroom/kitchen) ▶Curtain Poles & Blinds  
▶Flat Pack Furniture (assembly) ▶Shelf Fitting ▶Small Glazing  

▶Conservatory Cleaning ▶and more…! 
 

Free estimates & advice given on all work 
References available upon request. 

 
P L E A S E  C A L L   

Steven Newton ▶07713 859712 ▶01223 813701 
50 Commercial End ▶ Swaffham Bulbeck ▶ CB25 0NE. 
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District Councillors’ Report
The Council leadership is reviewing the funding for the Newmarket Citizens Advice 

Bureau (CAB). We are concerned that the funding might be cut. The Newmarket CAB 
provides support and advice to people across the South of the District. Importantly, this 
advice is seen as independent of the Council. Whilst the Council may be able to offer 
similar support, it will not be seen as independent and it will not be as readily accessible as 
Newmarket CAB. 

Attempts by the council leadership to find ways to avoid implementing civil parking 
enforcement (CPE) continue to founder. Almost everywhere else in England, ‘civil’ 
enforcement of on-street parking is carried out by the council not the police—but East 
Cambridgeshire’s current leadership is adamant it will not take this on. To avoid introducing 
CPE like everyone else, East Cambs has tried:  

• offering to pay for a designated PCSO to enforce street parking enforcement—but this 
was vetoed by the Chief Constable following the recent cut in PCSO numbers.  

• using the national Community Safety Accreditation Scheme (CSAS) to give police 
powers to accredited individuals, including council staff - but legal advice to the 
council said that if any council staff were involved this could create a conflict 
of interest.   

These were already obvious issues which had been raised at the time these ideas were 
proposed, and it has taken a year to get nowhere. The latest recommendation to use 
community ‘Police Service Volunteers’ to issue fixed penalty notices, was pulled from the 
Committee on the day of the meeting and will now go to full Council on 21 October.  

To help us all cut down on waste going to landfill, the Council has set up an A-Z of what 
can be reused or recycled, you can find the A-Z at www.eastcambs.gov.uk/wasteA-Z 

Our next Councillors’ Surgery will be on Monday 25th October at 6.30pm by Zoom. 
Meeting ID: 865 7631 8040, Passcode: 490667. If you prefer to join by ‘phone, the number 
is 01314 601196. 

Charlotte Cane & John Trapp

a) New Applications  

21/01130/FUL, 4 Mulberry Close, Proposed rear extension and associated internal alterations 

21/01091/TRE, Anglian Water Pumping Station, adj 136 High St, Bottisham, G1 Oak Trees: 
Prune back trees overhanging the access gate to raise tree crowns to 5.5  metres from ground 
level to allow tanker access 

Planning Notes

Copy deadline for next issue is 14 October. 
Please send material to the editor at BottishamCresset@gmail.com
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Cambridgeshire County Council Update
After the summer break, meetings of the County Council are gearing up and I have attended 
Highways & Transport Committee as well as Children & Young People Committee. 

I am pleased to report that the Highways & Transport Committee was informed that work 
on creating a staggered junction at the A1303 and Swaffham Heath Road junction will be 
completed in this financial year. A delay to the commencement of this project has been 
caused by COVID and issues with the land purchase required, but it is good to know that 
this scheme will soon be completed.  

According to CCC statistics, there have been 6 serious injury accidents and 4 slight 
injury accidents within the last 5 years, so I am hoping that the changes to the junction 
layout will result in fewer accidents. I know that several residents use the route along 
Swaffham Heath Road to access the A11 and A14, so I hope that this work helps to make 
your journeys safer. 

I attended the Children & Young People Committee on Tuesday 14th September, which 
was the first public meeting to be held in the New Shire Hall at Alconbury. Members of the 
public are welcome to attend these meetings in person, but to help residents the meetings 
are being streamed live, so I hope that you will take the opportunity to view the decision-
making being made on your behalf. 

As well as live streaming, you can view a recording of meetings already held. Details of 
how you can access the meetings can be found on the County Council website. 

I am Vice-Chair of the Cambridgeshire Police & Crime Panel, which met on 15th 
September and discussed with the new Police & Crime Commissioner about his Police 
Crime Plan that he must publish before March 2022. The Police & Crime Panel are 
expecting a draft of this Plan at their next meeting in November, so if there are any items 
that you feel should be included, please contact me. 

I have met with the B1102 group, who are concerned about some of the proposals of the 
Greater Cambridge Partnership (GCP), which could affect residents who travel into 
Cambridge. In addition, I was on a zoom call on which I had the opportunity to express 
some of the concerns to the Chief Executive and Transport Director of the GCP. There is 
due to be a briefing to Councillors of the GCP proposals and I will report back when I have 
more information. 

After the heavy rain at the beginning of the week commencing 13th September, flooding 
issues have occurred again. I have already had contact from some residents about these, but 
please contact me if there are flooding issues in your locality, so that I can get them logged 
and the issue investigated as to what can be done to resolve the matter. 

Alan Sharp Cambridgeshire County Councillor – Woodditton Division 
Tel: 01638 507485/07794292941 

E-Mail:  Alan.sharp@cambridgeshire.gov.uk 

Copy deadline for the next issue is 14 October.  
Please send material to the editor at BottishamCresset@gmail.com
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N.C.S. 
BRUSH ELECTRIC SWEEP 

ALL CHIMNEYS SWEPT 
l BIRDS NESTS REMOVED 
l OIL&GAS BOILERS 
l SOLID FUEL, STOVES FITTED 
l SMOKE PRESSURE TESTING 
l INSECT MESH, POTS, COWLS 
l FLUE LINERS SUPPLIED & FITTED 
l BIRD GUARDS & TERMINAL FITTED 
l GUTTERS CLEANED & REPAIRED 
l GENERAL PLUMBING WORK 

FOR FREE QUOTE CALL  
07824 727277 or 01638 662760 

EMAIL 
NCS.NEWMARKET@YAHOO.CO.UK 

WEBSITE 
www.ncsnewmarket.co.uk  

 
*Send text or e-mail for 10% discount 

Answers within an hour. • Waiting time approx. 1-2 weeks 

VERY CLEAN • Public liability insurance 
- Competitive rates -

Services include
• Plumbing 
• Heating & Servicing 
• Bathrooms 
• Commercial

Cambridge based plumbing,

heating and specialists in

bathroom installations

T: 01223 812280    M: 07747552232    E: hello@sglawplumbing.co.uk    www.sglawplumbing.co.uk
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WHAT’S ALREADY ON IN BOTTISHAM 
Every Sunday 10:30-16:00 Bottisham Airfield Museum is open and serving 

refreshments. 
Every Wednesday 10:30 Meeting Point in the Poppy Room, Bottisham Sports and 

Social Club 
Every Wednesday 19:15 Carpet Bowls at Bottisham Village College  
 
If you have a club, society or group that operates in the village, please get in touch to add 

your contact details, forthcoming events and notices to our new section in The Cresset, 
which will also be available online via the  Bottisham Parish Council Website and on the 
Bottisham Community Facebook group bottishamcommunityevents@gmail.com  

It would be great to have a dedicated space in our local magazine where we can see all 
the latest events and opportunities to get together on a regular basis, so we’re working with 
the Editor of The Cresset on this.  This doesn’t mean other groups shouldn’t contribute with 
their own adverts and announcements, we’d just like to have a welcoming and clear ‘dates 
for your diary’ section. 

How to find out more and join in! 
- Keep an eye on the Bottisham Community Facebook page 
- Email for further information bottishamcommunityevents@gmail.com   
- Spot the newsletter in The Cresset or online via the Bottisham Parish Council Website  
- Posters on the High Street and Parish Council notice boards (we appreciate not 

everyone is online or going digital so we will print minimal posters and post them in 
busy places) 

What’s been on recently 
- 11 September 2021 Church Exhibition 
A lovely afternoon in our local church sharing lockdown talent and looking to the future 

complete with pop-up café at the Vicarage garden 
- 25 September 2021 Litter Pick 
Helping to look after our beautiful views and local wildlife 
Fancy doing something different? 
A group of village volunteers from many walks of life, have been working on ideas for 

local events.  We’d love to grow and work with other existing groups, to create a more 
connected community for all ages.  

Bottisham Community Events

Welcome to Our Village 

Continued on page 13
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M&P  
LANDSCAPE AND DESIGN 

 
Patios, Block Paving, Fencing, 

Turfing and all Gardening needs. 
 

References available on request. 
 

Local tradesman • Free estimates 
 

PLEASE CALL 

01223 811144 
MOB 07837 358550 

also Classic Wedding Car Hire 
White Citroen DS21 

 
Tel: 01638 662439 
www.rbristley.co.uk
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Anglesey Group Mothers’ Union
Having had our first gathering post pandemic to celebrate the 145th anniversary of Mothers’ 
Union in August with a short service followed by tea and cake.  We look forward to continuing 
with a short programme of meetings to the end of the year. At the time of writing, we look 
forward to Richard Ayres giving a slide show of the gardens at Kirtling Tower at our September 
meeting in Lode Church. This being very appropriate as the Church will be decorated for 
Harvest Festival with colourful floral arrangements and harvest produce. 

Our meetings will take place on the third Thursday of October and November and second 
Thursday in December at 2.30pm. venue to be confirmed.  You are most welcome to join us. 
Please contact me nearer the time for venue confirmation. 

Ann Langran

Whether you have an idea for a new event, would like to resurrect an old village tradition, 
want to lead on organising, want to meet new friends, or simply want to tell us about your 
existing club, do come along and say hello, at our next meeting.  Hoping to meet face to 
face, but a zoom link will be available for those unable to attend in person, but please email 
us to ensure you receive joining details and notes of the meeting.  Provisional date is 
Monday 4th Oct at 8pm TBC. bottishamcommunityevents@gmail.com  

 
THINGS IN THE MAKING 

Story Telling First Saturday of the month, at the village Library, for details contact 
olindaliddiard@hotmail.co.uk  

Lego Club The Community Library are looking for a volunteer(s) to re-start the Lego Club, 
if you’re interested email enquiries@bottishamvc.org  

Community ‘Yard Sale’ An idea to raise funds for the Bottisham Scout Group, donate to 
have yourself added to a village map, while achieving a mini-clear out, provisional date 
16th Oct TBC.  If you’d like to find out more please email alicebeeb@gmail.com 

Community Herb Bed Project If you’re interested in lending a hand, please contact 
brownsjc46@gmail.com  who has exciting plans for showcasing the ‘herb of the month’ 
and delicious recipes and ideas for use and would like some help with the following: 

• Donations of unwanted herb seeds, plants, or wintering bedding plants 
• A creative person to design a community herb bed sign, to encourage residents to ‘take 

a snip for dinner’ 
• Volunteers to help with planting 
 
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  

Sunday 17th October 2021 Re-enactment Weekend Come and see the authentic uniforms 
and vehicles from 10:30am at the Bottisham Airfield Museum, check their Facebook 
page for further details 

continued from page 11
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Need a little extra Financial Help? 
BOTTISHAM LOCAL CHARITIES  
MAY BE ABLE TO ASSIST YOU. 

For further information or an application form 
e-mail the Clerk to the trustees at bottishamlocalcharities@gmail.com  

or telephone 01223 813774 or 0792 042 5154. 

* Bottisham Local Charities can offer support to people with a 
minimum of two years residence in the village 

* If you receive additional state benefits for pensions, housing or 
disability you may be eligible for help with household bills 

* If you are starting a course of Higher Education you can apply for 
help with buying text books 

* If you are starting an Apprenticeship you can apply for help with 
buying tools and equipment 
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continued on page 17

News from Wicken Fen Nature Reserve

‘Footprints’  
COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT PROJECT  

 
Work on Wicken Fen Nature Reserve’s exciting new heritage project, Footprints, has 

begun. Made possible by money raised by National Lottery players, the project will focus 
on creating opportunities for local people to access a range of recreational activities and to 
connect with nature, understand the cultural value of this special place, and be part of its 
story. We‘re grateful to the National Lottery Heritage Fund for supporting this project. 

Join us for our Vision Festival on Saturday 2 October, where we will be showcasing 
project activities and volunteer opportunities. We’ll also be celebrating the Wicken Fen 
Vision with special guided walks and boat trips - don’t leave it too late to book as last time 
we sold out quickly – see https://bit.ly/VisionFestival  

There are also plans for tree planting and community archaeology in the wider areas of 
the reserve. These activities will take place in November. If you’re involved with a school 
or community group that would like to get involved, please email 
julia.hammond@nationaltrust.org.uk for more information.  

 
CYCLE CENTRE NEWS  
Our Cycle Hire team are offering free sessions for you, if you are nervous about cycling, 

or have never ridden a bike, or not for a long time anyway.  These Return to Ride sessions 
will be taking place on Fridays 1st, 8th and 15th October, at 11am.  We’ll cover the basics, 
including how to do a safety check, control and balance on a bike, fitting a helmet, and end 
with a short ride. We will restrict numbers, so give the team a call if you are interested to 
join, for 1, 2 or all 3 dates.  We are being supported by Sport England, so if you need to 
borrow one of our hire bikes, the normal hire charge will not apply if you are signed up. 

We will have further sessions in November on Basic Cycle Maintenance, on Saturdays 
6th and 13th.  Again these are free, but we need names up front as places are limited.  And 
on Fridays from 26th November to 10th December, why not join us for a guided Ride Out 
event, exploring some of the cycle paths and routes around the Vision area with our team.  
Again, thanks to Sport England funding, these are free for participants (including use of our 
bikes) but we need your names so we can manage numbers. 

 
WICKEN WEDNESDAY WALK 
And don’t forget… every Wednesday at 10am there is a social Wicken Wednesday Walk 

of about 1 hour, or just over, meeting up in the car park.  No need to book for this, just turn 
up ready to stride out around one of our selected routes on the wider reserve or round 
Wicken village, with the guides and the rest of the group. 
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ALL TYPES OF ANTIQUES, CURIOS & COLLECTABLES 
POLITE, LOCAL BUSINESS EST. OVER 25 YEARS  

IS LOOKING TO BUY THE FOLLOWING: 
l Old watches, clocks, scientific instruments l Quality jewellery, costume jewellery, 

even items in need of repair l Silver, silver plate, old copper & brass l Glass, 
ceramics, china l Militaria, weapons, medals, badges, uniforms, paperwork & 

photos l Tribal art – masks, weapons l Walking canes, sword sticks l Sporting 
memorabilia l Old toys, games and train sets l Vinyl albums and singles l 

Woodworking tools l Furniture – antique up to 1970s 
 

Anything considered – give me a call before you throw it away 
POLITE & CONFIDENTIAL SERVICE. GOOD PRICES PAID. 

STEVE DURRANT 01638 507037 OR 07740 591194     
Email:  svdservices51@gmail.co.uk 

WANTED
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continued from page 15

FOR FAMILIES, AT THE FEN... 
We have various autumnal family activities at the Fen this October.  All month there will 

be a Funky Feet trail to follow round the boardwalk, challenges for you to step out like our 
animals. For  half-term, we are offering the chance to sign up for one of our Bird Box 
building sessions, on either Monday 25th or Wednesday 27th October. Please call us to 
reserve a space at our hand-on workshop and for details; £8 per box.  And there will be an 
Autumn Adventure event, on Tuesday 26th and Thursday 28th, games and fun themed 
around leaves, and nuts, with craft too, featuring some of our wildlife favourites, Again, call 
us for reserving a place, and for more details. 

 
BREAKING NEWS! We’ve just heard that Father Christmas will be back at the Fen 

this Christmas! Keep an eye on our website as booking details will be released shortly. 
For the latest information please visit our website and keep an eye on our social media 

feeds www.nationaltrust.org.uk/wicken-fen  

Autumn misty morning on Sedge Fen by Glynis Pierson

Hats for Premature Baby Unit at The Rosie 
Maternity Home

Thank you to all of you that knitted hats in red, yellow or green from the pattern in the 
earlier magazine.   

The good news is that I received 348 of them a marvellous response. The bad news is 
that the Rosie have more than enough at present and nowhere to store them!  

They fill a suitcase for the moment and are safely stored in the back bedroom and as 
holidays are on the back burner there they will stay until the Rosie send out another request. 

 
Sylvia Overton  
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G & LANDSCAPING

All Driveways & Block Paving
Site & Garden Clearance
Driveway Cleaning & Sealing
Fencing, Trellis Work & Decking

Patios & Paths
Turfing & Seeding
Concrete Crushing
Grab Hire & Digger Hire

AWARD
WINNING
DRIVEWAY
INSTALLERS

FREE 
Estimates & 
Advice

OFFICE: 01638 721 893  | SITE: 07789 261 266
amsbuildingandlandscaping.co.uk

Newmarket (01638) 662439  
Mobile 07970 038404 
www.rbristley.co.uk

• Drains Unblocked Fast 
• Toilets, Baths and Sinks 
• Guttering and Downpipes 
• Drain repairs and CCTV Surveys 
• High Pressure Water Jetting 
• Domestic and industrial 
• All Work Guaranteed
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Tim the Vinophile writes
HOW MUCH SHOULD YOU SPEND ON A BOTTLE OF WINE? There’s obviously 
the issue of affordability but do you really get what you pay for? Well, yes and no. 

Although you can get some decent wine for a fiver a bottle generally it’s worth paying a 
bit more. If duty, tax and shipping works out at about £4.50 a bottle then that leaves 50p for 
a £5 bottle. A £6 bottle has £1.50 worth of wine (three times “better”) and a £7.50 bottle a 
whopping £3. On that basis alone it’s worth paying a little more if you can. 

The next question is where to buy your wine? Supermarkets have massive buying power 
and are able to negotiate great prices based on the volumes they purchase. Perhaps the most 
successful at this is Aldi who have created a good reputation for selling great tasing wines at 
unbelievable prices. All the major supermarkets have shrewd wine buyers and can be relied 
on to provide good value options. The downside is that because they buy so much it all 
becomes a bit less exciting. If I had to choose one supermarket it would be the Coop in 
Bottisham. Not because it necessarily has the very best on offer but because it’s our local 
store and we should support it! 

On that theme the other places to buy wine are our local wine merchants such as 
Cambridge Wine in Cambridge and Corney & Berrow in Newmarket. They offer more 
unusual wines, competitively priced as well as staff with a wealth of knowledge which they 
are delighted to share in a non-intimidating way. Pluck up the courage to walk through the 
door and ask for advice. They will be delighted to chat about wine, what they enjoy drinking 
and what you might enjoy. 

The good news is that wherever you buy your wine, quality control has improved so much 
over the last ten years that you can be reasonably sure that whatever you drink will taste good 
and be consistent from bottle to bottle. 

I’d love to hear what you enjoy drinking. Drop me an email vinophile7@gmail.com 
Recommendations.   

2018 Baron Amarillo Monastrell, Spain, 13.5 per cent Aldi, £6.49 Monastrell, aka the 
mourvèdre grape, tamed by the Spanish sun, is crammed with fat, richly spiced black 
plum fruit. 

2020 Montes Reserva Chardonnay, Chile, 13.5 per cent Co-op, £7(down from £8) 
Cheapest price all summer for this delicious, rich, creamy, lemon curd stashed Central 
Valley chardonnay. 

Sanziana Pinot Noir Recas Cramele 2019 Corney & Barrow £8.50 Romania is emerging 
as an exciting destination for characterful Pinot Noir. The supple Sanziana has layers of 
juicy black cherry and raspberry, with pretty flavours of fruit cake. 

 
Enjoy. 

Copy deadline for the next issue is 14 October.  
Please send material to the editor at BottishamCresset@gmail.com
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31 Downing Close, Bottisham, Cambridge CB25 9DD   Tel. 01223 812063 
 bottishamcsasc@gmail.com    www.bottishamsocialclub.co.uk 

Bottisham Community Sports and Social Club 

CAMRA CAMBRIDGE AND DISTRICT CLUB OF THE YEAR

EVENTS AT THE CLUB: 
Legionarres77- Saturday 16th October - Free Entry 

Children’s’ Halloween party Saturday 30th October 17.00-20.00 
Christmas Fair- Sunday 5th Dec. - Still tables available.  

Email the club for details. 
Just a reminder that membership is due for renewal on the 1st October. The cost to  

existing members stays at £20 each with new members subscriptions being £21 which 
includes their £1 share in the club. New members are always welcomed.  

Please come along and join us. 
Please refer to the website.  www.bottishamsocialclub.co.uk  for the latest               

information. If you wish to be kept up to date with the latest news, please email             
bottishamcsasc@gmail.com with your email address and you will be added to the    

mailing list. 

Come along to enjoy. 
Darts / Pool / Snooker / Billiards / Cribbage / Dominoes / Bar billiards/Table Tennis 

Hall and Poppy Lounge room hire available for all your functions. 
Well behaved dogs are welcome in the main hall and must be kept on a lead.

OPENING HOURS 
Monday to Friday - 5pm to 11pm 

Saturday- 12 noon to 11pm 
Sunday- 12 noon to 8pm 

The England football team received fantastic support at The Club for 
the Euro’s. Now it is time for the World Cup 2022 qualifiers. Come and 

cheer the lads on again. Get the dates in your diary now!diary now! 
Saturday 9th October ..........................................................Andorra v England K.O. 19.45 
Tuesday 12th October ........................................................England v Hungary K.O. 19.45 
Friday 12th November..........................................................England v Albania K.O. 19.45 
Monday 15th November........................................................San Marino v England 19.45. 

BT Sport available throughout the year. Saturday morning premiership games and 
most European games being shown.
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Bottisham Community Library
Positive news - as from October 1st. we will be open for all our original sessions. Saturday 
mornings will be returning to normal with Story and Rhyme times for younger members with 
Olinda Liddiard and we hope that our Lego Club will soon be able to start. Thanks to Morven 
Langdon who set this up Sadly she will not be able to continue because of changing family 
commitments. We have a possible new leader but please let us know if you could help run 
this, perhaps 2 Saturdays a month  

Community computers and photocopying machines will again be in use. 
Charges are to be reimposed from 27th September. There is a free 3 week loan (books can 

be renewed up to 3 times) and then charged at 25p per day. Please remember that any 
payments for fines or purchases are to be paid in CASH. 

Our recent Book sale at the Club raised over £100 not bad at 50p per book. Thank you to 
those who made donations to our funds on the day. 

We have many new books on our sales shelves please come and browse and buy. 
We are looking for a few more people to add to our group of volunteers. If you are 

computer literate and can manage a few sessions each month we should be pleased to 
welcome you. If you wish to join our team, please let a volunteer know and training can be 
arranged. 

We will be open: TUESDAYS 3.00-5.00 and 6.00 - 8.00 
WEDNESDAYS 10.00-12.00 
THURSDAYS 3.00-5.00 
FRIDAYS 6.00-8.00 
SATURDAYS 10.00-1200. 

Please support us. Sylvia Overton 

Like to join a sociable group getting some 
exercise? 

We walk every last Friday in the month 
START OF WALK 

 9.30-10.00am 
Distance of 5 to 6 miles.  
Time approx. 2-2.5 hours   

Are you interested?  
 

If so, contact Ian Cole on 01223 812573 for 
further information.

Bottisham Men’s 
Walking Group
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A small international school in Fulbourn, South of Cambridge,  
welcoming pupils aged from 4 to 16  years. 

We have experienced and enthusiastic teachers delivering a broad and engaging 
curriculum to small classes of pupils from Britain and beyond.  We offer excellent 

pastoral care and are non-selective academically. Transport via school minibuses from 
central Cambridge and surrounding villages.  

To arrange a visit, please call: 
 Mary Greer on 01223 755100/07400 584015  

or email mary.greer@landmarkinternationalschool.co.uk 
www.landmarkinternationalschool.co.uk 

Landmark International School is a registered charity. 

D.K.TILL & SON IN LAW 
 

COAL AND SOLID FUEL MERCHANTS 
 

Family run business for 40 years 
Coal, Logs, Charcoal, Gas, Compost 

 
TEL: David Till; 01223 232947 ­ Kevin Crisp; 07523044521  

Email: dktill@hotmail.co.uk
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Cambridge Past, Present & Future

 EVENTS & ACTIVITIES AUTUMN 2021 
www.cambridgeppf.org  for details 

 
Hinxton Water Mill Open day Sun 3 Oct, 2.30—5pm. Members free/£3/£1 Tours of the 

watermill and “Where’s Ratty” for children.  
Peach, Pear, Pineapple - Garden History Walk Wed 6 Oct, 10am -12 noon. Free 

(donations welcome) Gentle guided tour at Wandlebury Country Park.  
Fri 15 Oct, 7.30pm. £5/£3 on the door A 68 minute film-poem exploring land, cultural 

memory and the carnivalesque through the vanished site of Stourbridge Fair.  
Ghost Stories II at the Leper Chapel Sat 23 & Sun 24 Oct, 8pm. £15. Chilling and 

thrilling storytelling performed by In-situ.  
Children's Holiday Bushcraft at Wandlebury 25-29 Oct, 8.30am –4pm. £38 per day. 

Fun and enriching outdoor activities during half-term.  
Halloween Spooktacular at Wandlebury Sun 31 Oct, 4pm-8pm Family £24/Adult 

£7/Child £5 Wild Thyme & Embers spooky adventure for the whole family with ghostly 
tales, fiendish foods and creepy crafts.  

Dracula at the Leper Chapel Sat 6, Sun 7 Nov, 7.30pm. Adults £14/under 18s £10 
Jonathan Harker recounts his terrifying encounter with Dracula.  

History and Archaeology Walk at Wandlebury Wed 10 Nov, 10am - 12. Free (donations 
welcome) Gentle guided walk with a Warden. 

Forest of Imagination Exhibition Sat 27 Nov 10.30-3pm. Free Outdoor exhibition of 
artwork at Wandlebury Country Park.  

Winter Wreath Making at Wandlebury Country Park Sun 5 Dec, All day, 90 minute 
sessions. £18 per family Create your own wreath with the whole family.  

Winter Trees at Wandlebury Country Park Wed 8 Dec, 10am - 12. Free (donations 
welcome) Gentle guided walk to learn how to identify tree species in winter.  

A Christmas Carol (Charles Dickens) at the Leper Chapel Fri 10 & Sat 11 Dec, 
7.30pm. Adults 14/under 18s £10 Festive play as Dicken’s performed it himself: One 
man, one stage.  

Winter Wreath Making at Wandlebury Country Park Sat 11 Dec, All day, 90 minute 
sessions. £18 per family Create your own wreath with the whole family.  

Winter Trees at Wandlebury Country Park Tues 18 Jan, 10am - 12. Free (donations 
welcome) Gentle guided walk to learn how to identify tree species in winter.  

History and Archaeology Walk at Wandlebury Country Park Weds 2 Feb, 10am - 12. 
Free (donations welcome) Gentle guided walk with a Warden.  

Children's Holiday Bushcraft at Wandlebury Country Park 14-18 Feb, 8.30am-4pm. 
£38 per day. Fun and enriching outdoor activities during half-term.
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OvenPad 
Cleaning Services 

 
I will professionally & efficiently 

clean ovens, ranges, Agas,  
ceramic hobs, extractors, 

microwaves and BBQs. 
 

It’s a dirty job, why 
not give me a call? 

 
Contact Paddy Kelly on 
Tel: 01638 742703 
Mob: 07752 631343 
Email: info@ovenpad.com 
Website: www.ovenpad.com

PEST
PROBLEM?
CALL DRE PEST CONTROL
01954 230708
07789 502556

• Commercial & Residential
• One - off Call Outs
• Management Contracts

Cambridge & surrounding areas
www.drepestcontrol.co.uk
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IF YOU HAVE ANYTHING TO SELL OR WANT TO BUY OR EVEN TO SWAP, THEN 
THIS PAGE IS YOURS TO USE. Send details of Item, price and landline Phone Number 
to BottishamCresset@gmail.com. Max. 5 Items. Entries by 12th of the month for next 
months issue. 
DESCRIPTION PRICE TEL 
Ladies ski jacket, size 12/14 blue and black vgc £10  811026 
Ladies vintage sheepskin jacket, wrapover style, brown size 12/14 vgc£25 811026 
Fondue set, enamel, with extra forks and recipe book vgc £5 811026 
Easily transportable Pine Wardrobe:  87 x 56 x 190 cm      £50       811119 
White table with black legs: 100 x 60 x 74 cm £5 811119 
JVC Mini-Stereo (DAB, CD & bluetooth) c/w 2 spkrs.  

Good condition £20 813610 
John Deere Pedal Tractor with Front Loader and Trailor  

VGC Suit 3-10years. Xmas Coming!? £20 811402 
Nespresso Inissia coffee pod machine VGC £20 811402 
Nespresso Aeroccino milk frother, brand new Costs £70 £25 811402 

Sales, Wants and Swaps

WI
Reports on 2 meetings we will have had by the time you read this. 

We had a cream tea as a welcome get together meeting in July – the first since February 
2020 and I missed it! 

All who attended commented on how lovely the main hall at BCSASC looked, with 
tables beautifully laid with tablecloths, china crockery and flower arrangements. The cream 
tea itself with both plain and fruit scones jam and cream, and FOUR small cakes came 
boxed up. Just as well as there was too much to eat in one go. I did have a box given me 
later that evening and greatly enjoyed it – I did share it. Thanks to the committee who 
arranged this.  

Wednesday 15th September will be our delayed AGM covering 2 years 2019/20 and 
2020/21and will be followed by cheese and wine. 

Our October meeting is on WEDNESDAY 20TH OCTOBER at 7.30pm when 
Margaret Harrop will tell us about her visit to Armenia. 

Please note our new venue – the Main Hall at the Bottisham Community Sports and 
Social Club. 

Hope to see you there. 
Sylvia Overton 
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BOTTISHAM BOWLING CLUB

   

At Bottisham Sports and Social Club,Downing Close, Bottisham 
 

SATURDAY 9TH OCTOBER 
OPEN TO ALL 

£3 PER HEAD - 7.30PM START.  
 

Phone Hilda Buchanan on 811689 to book a table (Max. 6 people) 
Nibbles available at the bar 

News from Bottisham Medical Practice 
Patients’ Participation Group

Masks: The guidance from PHE is for both staff and patients to continue to wear masks in 
healthcare setting.  We would ask that all patients please continue to wear a mask when they 
attend to the surgery in order to protect them, other patients and our staff.   

Blood Samples: Due to a shortage of equipment your GP may discuss with you postponing 
routine / non urgent blood tests.   

 
WAITING FOR AN APPOINTMENT AT ADDENBROOKES HOSPITAL? 

If your GP has referred you to Addenbrookes Hospital there are a number of ways you may 
receive your appointment. If there are available appointments for GPs to book into at 
Addenbrookes Hospital, we will provide you with a letter confirming your appointment.  This 
letter will include a reference number and a password so you can change or cancel your 
appointment online or by phone directly with the hospital.   

If there are no available appointments for GPs to book into at Addenbrookes Hospital or you 
have been referred to a triage service for further assessment, you will either receive a letter 
direct from them confirming an appointment or a letter from the hospital asking you to phone 
to make an appointment.   

Due to increased demand on all services, there are longer wait times to receive routine 
appointments.  Should you be concerned you have not received an appointment at the hospital 
when the GP has confirmed they will refer, please contact the Appointment Team at 
Addenbrookes Hospital:- New appointments - 01223 274593  Return appointments - 
01223 274900. 

Alternatively, please email: callhandling-patientcontact@addenbrookes.nhs.uk 
Next meeting: If you would like to join one of our Zoom meetings, please email our 

chairman at s.j.gilson@btinternet.com who will send you a meeting invite. Next regular 
meeting November 24th at 2pm. 

Bottisham Medical Practice Patients Participation Group 
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EAS UK Asbestos are experts in asbestos removal and are fully committed to 
meeting the safety needs of our clients and as a result we receive a very high 

percentage of our contracts simply though personal recommendation and 
repeat business. Working within the asbestos industry since 1990, EAS UK 

Asbestos are based in Suffolk/Essex and work on Asbestos Removal projects, 
producing comprehensive survey reports and removing asbestos from homes 

and workplaces.  
We have the experience and expertise in asbestos surveying and Asbestos 

removal to ensure that your home or business is a safe environment, free from 
asbestos exposure and contamination. Our job is to return your home or 

establishment to a clean and safe environment.   
office@easukasbestos.co.uk 

craig@easukasbestos.co.uk      robbie@easukasbestos.co.uk 
Cambridge Head office, Downing Close, Bottisham, Cambridge, CB259DD, 01223 902150  

Newmarket office, 01638283871 
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Public Transport Matters
The new mayor of Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Combined Authority and the County 
Council says that the Metro scheme has been cancelled. There are proposals to run more buses in 
from the villages and have more frequent buses in the city. They want to get people out of their 
cars and on to public transport to reduce pollution. A congestion charge could be introduced.  

The county's mayor Dr Johnson has unveiled plans for a fleet of 30 double decker electric 
buses. He has submitted a request for £4.295 million to the government under the Zero 
Emission Buses Regional Area, to the Department of Transport plan, known as ZEBRA. 
Stagecoach are consulted, as like all transport companies, they have lost a lot of money during 
the lockdown and are having to work out how to carry on providing services. As people start 
to go back to work and school there is increased use.  

Smarter Cambridge Transport talk about a staggering waste of money on half-baked ideas 
after various plans have been published. They think a congestion charge would need to be 10 
or 12 pounds. 

The Soham station is due to open in December, but they say the penny pinching on the 
Cambridge South station must be stopped. There needs to be proper interchange facilities for 
buses so that people leave their cars at home. 

Greater Anglia has introduced two new electric trains on its West Anglia commuter routes 
between Cambridge and London Liverpool Street. Train use Is continuing to increase but there 
is talk of having to increase fares to make up for the taxpayer bailout during the pandemic. 

First class carriages will not be included in a new FirstGroup train service between London 
and Edinburgh but the fares will be cheap - 14 pounds 90 from London to Edinburgh. 

The worries about the East-West rail link continue and there is now mention of a connection 
between road and rail noise and dementia. 

Rail info - 08457 484950   Traveline – 08712 002233  
Happy travelling.  Keep safe and well. Paddy James 

LOOKING FOR A BABYSITTER?  
 

Hi, I'm Ella and I am 13 years old, and am offering my services as a babysitter. I am 
responsible, kind and trustworthy. I've also recently completed an online first aid 

certificate. If you’re interested, please call my mum (Laura) on 07731 516682. I will be 
charging £7.00 per hour. 

Bottisham Bowling Club

100 CLUB 2021/2022 
End of August 2021 Prize winners  

1st £35 Member No.67 - 2nd £25 Member No.94 - 3rd £15 Member No.13
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Carpentry Services 

TONY MARTIN 

Over 30 years experience 

Any carpentry jobs 
undertaken — BIG or small 

Call Tony  
for a free estimate 
Tel: 01223 812786 

(Bottisham) 
Mobile: 07767475987

Tel: 01223 813279  
 Mobile 07711 578687

 m Creative cutting 
m Hair up 

m Colouring 
m Colour correction 

m Perming
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ANGLIA TREE CARE 
 

LARGE ENOUGH TO COPE • SMALL ENOUGH TO CARE 
 

80% OF OUR WORK IS VIA RECOMMENDATIONS 
TREE SURGERY & FELLING • HEDGE MAINTENANCE 

STUMP GRINDING • FULLY QUALIFIED 
FULLY INSURED • 24/7 SERVICE 
All work carried out to BS 3998  

Free Estimates Given within 7 days 
 

Tel. 01223 424454 • INFO@ANGLIATREECARE.CO.UK 
M E M B E R   
Guild of Master Craftsmen
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codge.com 
info@codge.com 

01449 675 548
Design & Origination • Website Design & Maintenance • Email Marketing • Digital Publishing  
• Logo Creation • Cartoons & Illustrations • Theatrical, Product Photography & Retouching • 
Business Stationery • Promotional Flyers & Posters • Newsletters & Magazines • Programs & 
Catalogues • Books & Brochures • Calendars • Reports • Signage, Displays & Banners • 
Personal & Wedding Stationery • Mac Training

Offering a high quality 
carpentry and small works 
service in Bottisham and 

the surrounding area. 
 

    FLOORING • HANGING NEW DOORS
KITCHEN RENOVATIONS • DECORATING • 

TILING • LANDSCAPING 
BESPOKE CARPENTRY 

 
 
 

07703 043243 
SNealCarpentry@Gmail.com 

@S.Nealcarpentry 

S.NEAL  
Carpentry and Small Works

codge.com 
info@codge.com 

01449 675 548
Design & Origination • Website Design & Maintenance • Email Marketing • Digital Publishing  
• Logo Creation • Cartoons & Illustrations • Theatrical, Product Photography & Retouching • 
Business Stationery • Promotional Flyers & Posters • Newsletters & Magazines • Programs & 
Catalogues • Books & Brochures • Calendars • Reports • Signage, Displays & Banners • 
Personal & Wedding Stationery • Mac Training

“Successful entrepreneurs are 
givers and not takers of 
positive energy. ANONYMOUS

daleparker59@yahoo.co.uk



35



36

PREMIER INVESTMENT MANAGEMENT SERVICES LTD 
 

INDEPENDENT INVESTMENT ADVISERS Authorised & 
Regulated by the Financial Conducts Authority 

 

Specialist in Isa’s & Isa Transfer’s  
Investment Planning & Portfolio Management 

 

To arrange a free consultation ring 01223-882422 or email 
pims@globalnet.co.uk or visit www.pims-uk.com 
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01223 352170 01638 663705
Cambridge Newmarket

0203 7863145
London

01920 485245
Ware

01763 242222
Royston

01954 781963
Longstanton

01223 352170
Swaffham

FOR ALL YOUR
PROPERTY NEEDS

Your local independent property agency.
A family business operating since 1959.

CALL OUR OFFICES TO ARRANGE A
FREE VALUTATION

sab.co.uk

cambridge@sab.co.uk newmarket@sab.co.uk

Lettings
Estate Management
Property Insurance
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Tax treatment is based on individual circumstances  
and may be subject to change in the future
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• Patios • Paving • Footings 
• Drainage  • Fencing & More

LM  
GROUNDWORKS & LANDSCAPING 

Tel: 01638 743627    Mobile: 07934 642716

CARE AND 
COMPANIONSHIP 

TO SUIT YOUR NEEDS 
 

• Fully Insured 
• DBS Checked 

• Member of NACAS  
References available on request. 

 
Tel:  

07508 214620 
Email: 

Cheryl.wingfield@googlmail.com 

in the Poppy Room at the 
Bottisham Community Sports 

and Social Club 
A place where you can meet old friends 
make new friends, relax, chat and enjoy 
coffee, cake and biscuits in a friendly 

relaxed atmosphere. 

EVERYONE WELCOME 

ADMISSION FREE
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! Professional tile fitting for homes 
and businesses

! All types of  wall and floor tiles fitted
! Local, friendly and reliable service 

using the latest precision tools
! Trained by the STC Group

Contact Ray for a quote on 
07591 747625 or 

phoenixtilingservices@gmail.com

www.phoenixtilingservices.co.uk

Contact Michele: 
07765 791227 
 01638 508337 

info@pettime-petcare.co.uk
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I have shed tears of joy or excitement over a number of sports in the past but, until now, 
Tennis has not featured on that exclusive list.  But when Emma Raducanu made history in 
New York on the 20th anniversary of 9/11 by winning the US Open, I would admit to having 
a little emotional moment!  The 18 year-old Raducanu showed the world that she had 
conquered whatever demons had troubled her at Wimbledon in July (when she withdrew 
from a last-16 tie, mid-match) in defeating 19 year-old Canadian Laylah Fernandez in 
straight sets.  It has to be said that Fernandez was a more than worthy opponent, having 
beaten three of the top five seeds in reaching the final with defensive tenacity and attacking 
verve, but Raducanu was absolutely relentless on the day with a display of athleticism, 
power and accuracy that elevated Women’s Tennis to a whole new level.  And the 
records tumbled... 

For a start, Raducanu did not lose a single set in the entire tournament, a feat last achieved 
by Serena Williams in 2014.  She is the first qualifier to win a Grand Slam title.  She is the 
youngest woman to win a Grand Slam title since Maria Sharapova won at Wimbledon in 
2004.  She is the youngest Briton to win a Grand Slam title.  And she is the first British 
winner at Flushing Meadow since Virginia Wade in 1968.  On top of all that, she pockets 
$2.5 million and has risen from 150th to 23rd in the World Rankings.  If she can repeat this 
level of performance (her composure and confidence suggest she can), then this dramatic 
leap in fortune is merely a stepping stone to the very top.  Who thinks we’re looking at the 
2021 Sports Personality of the Year? 

If things had turned out differently, Joe Root’s batting form might have put him in 
contention for SPOTY, too, but after throwing away two test matches from winning positions 
against India, he still has much to prove as a captain.  Root is now the all-time leading run-
scorer for England across all formats of the game but, sadly for English cricket fans, he is on 
his own as a batsman capable of building a test-match-winning innings.  In short, if Root 
fails, England lose.  I, among others, are very quick to point the finger at shorter versions of 
the game for our batting frailties, but the ‘slogging’ mentality does not seem to have blighted 
other countries as badly as England.  I’m not sure why, but I do think that we sometimes lack 
the ruthlessness that is evident elsewhere.  I’m not saying that I approve of bare-faced 
‘gamesmanship’ (quite the opposite), but just look at the way Virat Kohli fires up his players 
when the chips are down and inspires them to merciless aggression when on top,  eg. 
excessive appeals, constant sledging of batsmen, bowling bouncers at tail-enders… 

And now, with the tourists 2-1 up, India has robbed England of the chance to level the 
series by withdrawing from the 5th and final Test a mere two hours before the start of play 
– a move which leads to more questions than answers!  An initial report that India had 
forfeited the match turned out to be English wishful thinking but, at the time of writing, 
nobody knows if or when, it will ever be played.  What a shambles!  It had been known for 
some days that some of the Indian coaching staff were isolating after head coach Ravi Shastri 
had tested positive for Covid, but all the players had tested negative on the evening before 
the match, so England, 80,000 spectators, Lancashire CCC and the media were justified in 

Thoughts of a Sports Nut

(Sports Nut continued on page 43
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Carpet Cleaning  
Stone Floor, Upholstery & Rug Cleaning. 

A few points that make us stand out from the others, 
 

Rothwell’s has been in business since 1993. 
We’re an honest local family firm. 

Our large truck mounted machines mean more cleaning 
& drying power for the best results possible. 

Members of both the NCCA and TACCA. 
We will move the furniture for a thorough clean. 

100% satisfaction or it’s FREE. 
 

Call Oliver and Max Campbell for expert help today. 
 
 

01638 428 060   
01223 832 928 

www.Rothwells.biz 

Rothwell’s, Malting End, Kirtling, Newmarket, CB8 9HH 

SECURE CONTAINER 
STORAGE 

10ft and 20ft   
IDEAL FOR BUSINESS OR PRIVATE STORAGE. 
CONVENIENTLY LOCATED IN BOTTISHAM 

Call 07841 930065 
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expecting play to start on time.  Obviously, the English are crying ‘foul’, but it was only last 
December that the England team withdrew from their series in South Africa in similar 
circumstances. So there is a degree of sympathy in the home camp considering that the 
tourists have been away from home, effectively cut off from the non-cricket world, for four 
months and wish to put safety first.   

But two big, somewhat worrying questions remain, don’t they?  Firstly, how did the 
Indians manage to pick up the infection given that they have lived in a protected ‘bubble’ 
since June?  Who broke the rules and spoiled the party?  And secondly, to what extent was 
the sudden panic over Covid induced by pressure from the Indian Premier League, which 
was due to start its competition imminently in the UAE (having been postponed in May due 
to the pandemic in India).  ECB chief executive Tom Harrison is playing this link down in 
the interests of diplomacy; but remember that the IPL is now the financial powerhouse of 
world cricket and they could not countenance the absence of some of their most cherished 
players from their precious competition.  Personally, I’m with former England captain 
Michael Vaughan: "I honestly feel Indian cricket has let the English game down."  Sigh! 

Talking of sports finance: Arsene Wenger is FIFA’s Head of Football Development these 
days and has just tabled a proposal to reorganise the whole landscape of international football 
by holding a World Cup every two years!  It goes further… the Euros would also move to 
become bi-annual so that there would be a major international competition every summer at 
the end of the domestic European football season.  Genius or madness?  Well, it depends who 
you are and what country you’re in! 

The English Premier League is against it; so is UEFA.  But there are 211 national Football 
Associations or Federations in the FIFA membership and 166 of them recently voted in 
favour of conducting a feasibility study into the proposal.  Their reasoning is simple… 
money!  Remember that the smallest footballing nations, who are most likely to benefit from 
the contents of FIFA’s coffers, have voting rights equal to any other country.  I can imagine 
that Wenger must be Gianni Infantino’s blue-eyed boy at the moment!  The FIFA President 
would know from his time at the helm of UEFA that the big money is to be made from the 
big competitions.  In fact, UEFA would significantly out-earn FIFA in a European 
Championship year.  And now Infantino can see, first hand, that FIFA’s usual $700 million a 
year income skyrockets to a staggering $4.5 billion in a World Cup year! 

I am awfully afraid that the money will talk loudest, ultimately.  But… have Infantino, 
Wenger and their cronies never heard of ‘killing the goose that lays the golden egg’?  I hope 
there is still enough common sense within Football to recognise the collateral damage that 
would ensue from such changes.  FIFA will sell the idea to the ‘bigger’ nations by virtue of 
a simplified international calendar with fewer qualifying fixtures, but consider the impact on 
players who would never get a break, on the clubs who pay their wages and treat their 
injuries, and on all other sports struggling for the oxygen of media attention!  The defeat of 
the European Super League proposal in April demonstrated how various football interests 
can work together for the common good.  Let us give everything we’ve got to resist this 
detestable idea and retain some vestiges of balance for all sports against this crazy 
football juggernaut. 

TTFN - Gerry Daish

(Sports Nut continued.)
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Self catering cottage also available
at Swaffham Prior.
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‘IMBECILIC...’ 
 
A strong word to use I appreciate - but one which I feel aptly defines some of the madness 

we find in today’s society both at home and abroad. But this is just my view - you may in all 
likelihood disagree! 

So let’s start with the crisis in Afghanistan essentially brought about by the ineptitude and 
recklessness of two men. A walking chum, an ex British Army Major who served in both 
Afghanistan and Iraq, holds the view that the US Administration in 2001 was not interested in 
the lessons learnt from the Afghan Civil War 1992 -1996 when the withdrawal of US interests 
left five or six militias fighting for power, nor in the strategies used by British Commanders 
during days of empire. Winston Churchill wrote in 1897 of fighting the (ancestors of today’s) 
Taliban: “Financially it is ruinous, morally it is wicked, militarily it is an open question and 
politically it is a blunder”. Throughout both campaigns British Forces were, in reality, operating 
within a US strategy over which they had next to no influence. Let’s call him Major Charles 
revealed that British Commanders favoured a quick ‘in and out’ approach that left a 
metaphorical message rather than pursue a lengthy campaign to change the social order. It seems 
that Professor Michael Clarke of RUSI concurs and suggests it would represent a note left on 
the table to the effect; “don’t let international terrorists operate from your country again, or we’ll 
be back”. If only politicians had listened. Instead the twenty years of a newly westernised 
political, military and social structure has been surrendered back to the Taliban to wreak havoc. 
Judging from the carnage we have witnessed since the campaign began, Major Charles and his 
colleagues were, on the face of it, spot on. As indeed was Churchill in his 1897 letter. 
Furthermore, no thought was given to how Pakistan was to be prevented from sponsoring a 
resurgence of the Taliban once occupying troops had departed. The residual mess in Kabul is at 
the sole behest of the current US President whose arrogance prevented him from consulting with 
his NATO allies. Consequently, all NATO countries were caught on-the-hop by the US change 
of tactics - therefore to blame the current UK government for the clumsiness of the US is both 
hypocritical and beyond the pale. Thus, the Afghans have been left to face the retribution of the 
Taliban where anyone who defies their barbaric rule will likely face execution and where women 
and girls will once again become invisible and worthless. Politicians of all persuasions would do 
well to realise that ignoring lessons of history is the preserve of the ignorant… 

Moving on; it’s my understanding that law enforcement in this country is conducted outside of 
politics with impartiality and, most importantly, with the consent of the people. An understanding 
perhaps forgotten by the Constabulary in Cheshire, who have deemed it appropriate to paint at 
least one of their patrol vehicles with a rainbow design including bursting stars to promote LGBT 
rights. This is seemingly part of a wider UK strategy to introduce ‘hate crime cars’ to show 
support for marginalised sections of the community and to promote reporting of ‘offensive’ 
comments. But surely freedom of speech or expression of thought allows for people to be 
offended, as long as the so called ‘offensive’ comments don’t encourage hatred? Indisputably this 
promotion of LGBT+ rights is making a ‘political statement’ and therefore must pose a conflict 
or a risk of perceived bias. Furthermore, isn’t such a move playing straight into the hands of the 

Jolley Old World

Continued on page 47
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Chiropody 
In your own home 

 
Save £5 

   off your �irst treatment  
   

 
Call   07905 267114  for an appointment 

 
Daniel Harris  BSc Hons MChS 

Fully quali�ied and Registered with Health Care Professions Council 
 
 

when you present this advert.
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Continued from page 45

workplace diversity organisation ‘Stonewall’ who are accused of siding with transgender 
militants? Being one of the most easy-going societies in the world we tolerate many eccentricities 
at face value but that doesn’t mean we are obliged to accept them. For example, look at the 
backlash in Scotland over the promotion of transgender rights and the clash between a loud 
minority who want to privilege transgender rights whilst cancelling the rights and opinions of 
feminists who believe their biological rights are being dumbed down and under attack. ‘Nobody 
has the right to not be offended’ - that right doesn't exist in any declaration I have ever read. If you 
are offended it’s your problem, and frankly lots of things offend lots of people. Perhaps the Police 
and politicians have lost sight of this too. Is it then likely that we will no longer see a police car 
or a police officer who is there to support everyone, from all political persuasions, with 
impartiality and without fear or favour? Don’t be surprised if such painted vehicles are the subject 
of the occasional wry smile – or perhaps this too will be deemed ‘offensive’!! 

And finally, to the truly ‘imbecilic’ behaviour of Extinction Rebellion, aka XR, who – just 
as moderate voters finally accept the need to act – have embarked upon disruptive antics that 
has alienated their cause. To quote Clare Foges in The Times; “It’s not only XR’s antics that 
undermine their cause but a powerful and understated force we might call tribal distaste. 
Middle England wrinkles its nose and recoils from the tie-dyed trousers and tattoos, the 
piercings and Citizen Smith ramblings, the dreadlocks, didgeridoos and drums. If they care 
at all about climate change it is time for XR to retire these unhelpful protests so the cause 
can be owned and acted on by us all”. Everyone has the right to peaceful protest but when 
such protests prohibit the general public from going about their lawful business then the line 
of tolerance has surely been crossed. Unfortunately, some in the public spotlight, who really 
should know better, cannot see the politics of such behaviour - whereas elsewhere in the 
country the majority of otherwise lenient people immediately bristle at what is being seen 
and said, not through bigotry but through boredom with the militant’s own hypocrisy.  

JOW 
 “If you recoil from the messengers, the message is dead on arrival.” 

Clare Foges – The Times Newspaper. 

I appreciate that there is significant concern amongst my constituents about the proposals to 
relocate the Cambridge Waste Water Treatment Plant (CWWTP) to a location north of the 
A14 between Fen Ditton and Horningsea. I have met with affected Parish Councils and the 
Save Honey Hill Group prior to formulating my response to the most recent phase of 
consultation on this issue. 

Like many, I remain disappointed that the site chosen for this relocation in in the Greenbelt 
and that only Greenbelt locations were considered. I have made clear in my consultation 
response, submitted last month, as well as requesting a number of mitigations because of the 
location of the proposed new plant including asking for full and proper consideration to be 
given to burying or lowering the towers, for additional screening and an increased buffer 
zone. I have also made clear in my response that I support calls for access to the site to be 
via a dedicated A14 junction both during the construction phase and for the long-term. 

Lucy Frazer QC MP, Member of Parliament for South East Cambridgeshire 
Minister of State, Ministry of Justice

Lucy Frazer our Constituency MP Writes
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Tel: 01638 744140 
Mob: 07811 132709 
WWW.LLOYDSGARDENS.ME.UK
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East Anglian Air Ambulance
ONGOING FUND-RAISING 

Regular readers of this magazine will be aware of the operation of East Anglian air 
Ambulance and its role in saving lives across the region, and sometimes beyond. In the last 
issue I reported on the 30th June landmark of achieving true 24/7 capability – by RRV and 
now, at last, by helicopter. A lot of people, not least of which our crews, support staff and 
you - our ‘on the ground’ supporters, have put a huge amount of effort into this.  However, 
having now been operating at this level for three months the message remains the same – 
we need to encourage support wherever it can be found.  

The Covid 19 pandemic has stretched our Nation’s financial resources to an extent 
probably never before seen outside wartime – and now playing ‘catch-up’! EAAA too needs 
to replenish reserves through continuing to draw upon the generosity of everyone – 
individual and corporate. 

Wherever you are employed, please ask the question – if we have a ‘charity fund’ please 
can we support EAAA through it? And if you don’t why not start one with us?  

On the personal front – please keep on dropping your small change into the Red 
Collection Boxes at lots of tills – if your shop does not have one, ask for the retailer’s 
support, and please let EAAA know. They’ll do the rest. 

If you are over 18, why not sign up to our Weekly Lottery – each ‘chance’ is just £1 per week. 
One last note – EAAA is always looking for new volunteers and now is a good time to 

become involved.  To find out how you might help to make a difference please do contact 
– www.eaaa.org.uk/volunteer, or email info@eaaa.org.uk,  or telephone 03450 669 999. 

Together – We Save Lives.  
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Together we save lives www.eaaa.org.uk/wills

Whenever someone’s life 
is in danger, you can help 
make sure they get urgent, 
life-saving treatment.

Find out how you can give 
someone the gift of life. 

1 in 5 of our missions are  
funded by Gifts in Wills.
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Rebecca Golding  
now has her new salon 

in Burwell 
 

Tues 30 Years’  
9.30am-8pm Experience 

Thurs All aspects of  
9.30am-8pm Hairdressing 

 

Tel. 07742 997474  
 

Free Parking at 
67 Silver Street  

Burwell, CB25 0EF 
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The Bell Bottisham 
 

Your local 16th Century Pub, offering a good range of Alles, Ciders and Lager 
 

Bar Snacks, light bites served Wednesday to Friday, lunchtimes and evenings 
 

Sunday lunch from 12.00 to 2.00pm 
 

Bingo every Wednesday evening 
 

Small dining room / meeting room seating 12 - 14 people. 
!

!"#$%#&'$""&()#&(#$*&+,&-.//0&1..210!
Our opening times are; 

!

 
Lunchtimes 

Wednesday to Friday 12am - 2pm 
Sunday 12am - 3pm 

 

 
Evenings 

Monday to Friday  and Sunday 5pm - Close 
Saturday 4pm – Close 
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REFLEXOLOGY  
F o r  H e a l t h  a n d  V i t a l i t y  

 
Reflexology has been  

an effective treatment for: 
 

Migraine • Back Pain • Infertility • Arthritis  
• Sleep Disorders • Hormonal Disorders (Including 

PMT) • Sports Injuries • Digestive Disorders • 
Relaxation • Stress Related Conditions 

(exams,work,home,life) • Little people in nappies! 
(BabyFlex) • Men and Women, young and old. 

 
Jennie A Fatibene MAR MBFVEA 

Tel: 01223 811045 

**Gift vouchers available**

An accountancy service
based in Burwell that

covers everything
your business needs

For more details contact Paul on

info@cb25accounting.co.uk

Sales, servicing, repairs and sharpening 
of all types of garden machinery. 

Collection and delivery available. 

Friendly, local and professional service.

CW

C.W.KIRK LAWNMOWERS

44 NEWMARKET ROAD  BURWELL  CAMBRIDGESHIRE  CB25 0AE

01638 744 349
CWKIRKLAWNMOWERS.CO.UK
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HARRISONS OF BURWELL LTD

Clarence House, 7 Ness Road, Burwell, Cambs CB25 0AA 
Telephone: Newmarket 01638 742873 - Mobile 07932 773515 

email: harrisonsofburwell@gmail.com 
Gas Safe Registered
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BOTTISHAM COMMUNITY 
LIBRARY ASSOCIATION   

LIBRARY OPENING HOURS 

TUESDAYS  
3.00-5.00 and 6.00 - 8.00 

WEDNESDAYS  
10.00-12.00 

THURSDAYS  
3.00-5.00 
FRIDAYS 
 6.00-8.00 

SATURDAYS  
10.00-1200 

Working in Partnership with the 
County Library Service.

 Bottisham Parish Council  
CHAIR  
JON OGBORN 
VICE CHAIR 
WILLIAM CLARKE 
PARISH COUNCILLOR
HILDA BUCHANAN
LEE CHETWYND
NADENE CUNDELL
LINO DI LORENZO
VICTORIA MARSH
PETER MARTIN
STEVEN O’DELL
BILL SUNNER    
LAURIE VAN SOMEREN
JOHN WILSON
NEIL WINKCUP 
DISTRICT COUNCILLO
CHARLOTTE CANE

JOHN TRAPP  
 
COUNTY COUNCILLO
ALAN SHARP

 
PARISH CLERK
JONATHAN GILES
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Useful Information
Bottisham Website: ..................................................................................WWW.BOTTISHAMPC.CO.UK 
Holy Trinity Church: Revd Sue Giles...............................................................................................812726 
Roman Catholic Priest: Monsignor Eugène Harkness. Parish of St Philip Howard ............01223 211235 
RE:NEW/Lode Chapel: Rev. Alan Brand..............................................................................01223 812558 
Bottisham Surgery: ..............................................................................................................................................................  
    Enquiries and Appointments ...........................................................................................................810030 
    Out of Hours only - Urgentcare Cambridge..........................................................................................111 
Bottisham Library: ............................................................................................................................812354 
   Library hours: Monday Closed; Tuesday 3-5pm and 6-8pm; Wednesday 10-11.30am 

Thursday 3-5pm; Friday 6-8pm; Saturday 10am-12noon 
Cambridgeshire Police HQ: ...................................................................................................01480 456111 
Cambridgeshire Police: ................(NON-URGENT MATTERS) ring 101 - In EMERGENCIES ring 999 
    Police community support officer Ann Austin PCSO 7353 at Ely Police Station ....Contact through 101  
1st Bottisham Rainbows/1st Bottisham Brownies: Kay Pearce......................................................811055 
Bottisham & District Gardening Club: Secretary: Julia Green ......................................................811467 
Bottisham Bowling Club: Keith Gibson, Secretary ..........................................................................811049 
Bottisham Carpet Bowls Club: Nora Watson ..................................................................................812121 
Bottisham Community Primary School: .........................................................................................811235 
Bottisham Cricket Club: Chairman: Will Allen........... Chairman@bottlodecricket.co.uk - 07713 007757 
Bottisham Local Charities Trustees:  secretary - Jonathan Barrett ......................................07920 425154 
Bottisham Pharmacy: ........................................................................................................................812321 
Bottisham Pool Association: Manager - Jason Rye...........................................................................811121 
Bottisham Royal British Legion Branch: Secretary. Peter Walker ..................................................811402
   Branch Chairman: Dave Frost .......................................... www.Britishlegion.org.uk/branches/bottisham 
Bottisham Scout Group: Group Contact: Linda Jones .....................................................................813040 
Bottisham Community Sports and Social Club: Secretary Graham Darling, 

Bottishamcsasc@gmail.com..............................812063 
Bottisham Village College, School:...................................................................................................811250 
    Evening Classes, Clubs and Youth Club Information.....................................................................811372 
Bottisham W.I.: Secretary - Jenn White • mrandjw@btinternet.com ...............................................811600  
Bottisham Youth Football Club: Jim Tideswell ...............................................................................812591 
Cambridgeshire County Councillor: Alan Sharp ..........................................01638 507485/07794292941 

Alan.sharp@cambridgeshire.gov.uk   
East Cambridgeshire District Offices: ..................................................................................01353 665555 
East Cambridgeshire District Councillors: Charlotte Cane 34 Swaffham Road, Reach .....07976 607512 
                                                   John Trapp 104 Commercial End, Swaffham Bulbeck .....01223  812120 
Girlguiding Bottisham District: Cambs East County office • www.cambseastguides.org.uk ........01223 813917 
Parish Council Chairman: Jon Ogborn .................................................................................07486 372780 
Parish Council Clerk: Jonathan Giles .......................................clerk@bottishampc.co.uk - 07789 012761 
Queen’s Court Day Centre: ..............................................................................................................811905 
MP for Cambs South East Constituency:  
   Lucy Frazer, House of Commons, London SW1A 0AA............................................................................... 

E. lucy.frazer.mp@parliament.uk W. www.lucyfrazer.org.uk 
Cambridgeshire Trading Standards Helpdesk: ...................................................................0845 3030666 
Saplings Preschool: ............................................................................................................................813226 
Milton Road Tip: Apr to Sept - Weekdays 9.00am-8.00pm: Weekends 9.00am-6.00pm.................860674 

Oct to Mar - 9.00am-4.00pm  
CRESSET Editor: .............................................................................................email: BottishamCresset@gmail.com 
Treasurer, Advertising rates and payment: Rhona Walker, 94 High Street, Bottisham...........................811402 
Distribution: Ian & Helen Cole ................................................................................................................................812573 
Design/Artwork: ONG (Old Newton Graphics) • www.codge.com ..................................................01449 675548 
 
The Cresset: While every effort is made to ensure accuracy we cannot accept liability for any mistakes 
or misprints.The views of, or any opinions expressed, are not those of the EDITOR. The Editor cannot 
accept any responsibility for statements made in advertisements.






